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     Gary Bocard President
June was another month of terrific speakers and we 
should thank Jack Huber for its success.  July’s 
programs will start off with a bang as Jack Munroe 
has arranged for our first meeting to be held off island 
at the Hunter Army Airfield base.
This will be a special way to start the July 4th 

weekend and put you in the proper spirit.
We plan to meet at the Plantation club parking lot 
near the ballroom entrance.  We will arrange 
carpooling to limit the number of automobiles 
entering the airfield gate.
Bring your spouse, significant other or a friend, and 
most importantly, bring your driver’s license for 
identity at the main gate.  The driver’s should also 
have handy a proof of insurance and the auto 
registration.
Breakfast will cost $11.50 per person and it is 
recommended to pay Jeff Heeder, Jay Ahrens or Jack 
Munroe in advance, otherwise, have some cash in 
your pocket.
On another note, be sure to introduce yourself to Russ 
Carpenter, our newest member who joined in June. 
He is a terrific person.  I should know, he was my 
neighbor for 7 years.
See you at the meetings.

Gary

Help Needed For Next Fund Raising 
Event

The 2009 Chili/Barbecue Cook Off will be held on 

Saturday, 7 November 2009.The success of this 

event is largely dependent on our ability to recruit 

clubs, restaurants, and other organizations to 

participate in the Cook Off.  In a similar vein, the 

success of the associated cook off raffle depends on 

our ability to obtain raffle prize donations such as 

gift certificates, theater tickets,  personal services 

(eg. salons, spas) etc. For this effort to be effective 

in the current economic climate, we need to tap into 

our members’ contacts that may be able to help 

with this event. If you have friends, acquaintances, 

business associates, etc., who can help sign up 

participants or donate raffle prizes, please let us 

know who they are and how we can contact them. 

The “we” being cook off committee co-chairs, Jim 

Beurle and Frank McCarthy and committee 

members Jack Holliday (clubs and restaurants) and 

Bill Boden (raffle).



July 2009 Schedule of Speakers

Thursday, 
July 2, 2009

Lieutenant 
Commander, Jose 
Aguilar

Commandant of Hunter and The Rangers

Thursday, 
July 9, 2009

David Puckett Positive Image Prosthetics (As seen on CNN Heroes) 

Thursday, 
July 16, 
2009

Paul Grassey Honor Flight Program, honoring WWII Veterans

Thursday, 
July 23, 
2009

Kathy Love, President Savannah Technical College

Thursday, 
July 30, 
2009

Ed Pulkinen Executive Director, Fellowship of Christian Athletes

Greeters for the Month of July

Invocation for Month of July

July 2
Open

July9
Tony Martin

July 16 Randle Mitchel

July 23
Open

July 30 Terry Overton
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Gene McDonald , Hazel Schockley, Bob Longueira



HELP!!!!!
Hi, as the Vice President of Services, I thought I’d write an update on  “Services” are in our 
Kiwanis Club. As part of our services, we fund and provide volunteers for:

• 17 Community Service oriented organizations. 60 Kiwanians serve nearly 5800 
children in these groups

• 11 Youth Service Groups. About 43 Kiwanians provide for nearly 5000 children.
• 2 Human & Spiritual values Organizations. 9 Kiwanians reach almost 500 kids in 

this effort
That’s a lot of service and the kids all thank you for it. HOWEVER, though ostensively we have 
about 112 Kiwanians involved, it really is about 50 individuals doing all of this. Yes, I know that 
some of you are involved in fund raising but we need more of you giving you personal time to 
these groups’

Of the 30 organizations, we fund 19 of them annually with the proceeds from our fund raisers. 
This year is kind of sparse in funds so let’s make up the difference in volunteering.  Most of 
these 19 and the 11 others need a lot of volunteer help in addition to the money. At the beginning 
of the year, I said we would be highlighting these organizations in the Kiwanigram and at some 
of our Thursday meeting. We haven’t done this as often as we would but we are doing it now!! 
We’d like you to step up and volunteer. See the Agency report included in this Kiwanigram or 
talk with me if you want to look at some of our volunteer opportunities. Please be generous. For 
most of us time is something we can give freely in this tough financial time!!!

Gene McDonald

Please note the table on next page showing youth and community services
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New Member, June 2009

New member, Russell W. Carpenter, and his wife Jean, live at 5 Oyster Reef 
Road, having moved here from North Palm Beach, Florida. “Russ” is sponsored by Curt 
Faxon, and both have a common interest in the Landings Automobile Society. Russ 
belongs to that group, The Landings Club, the Savannah Yacht Club, and Jonathan’s 
Landing Club in Jupiter Florida. Significant hobbies are Autos, Tennis and Travel in 
alphabetical order, not in importance order. Russ attended the University of Florida for a 
BSBA degree and New York University for a MBA. 



‘08-’09 Community Service Agencies  Service 
Hours

# Kiwanians 
Involved

Children 
Benefited $ Spent

LOVE                                Joyce Glenn 200 5 720 Y

DOLLARS FOR DOERS         DickShomaker 5 1 N/A Y

HORSE'N AROUND                  Pete Liptrot 5 1 60 Y

HABITAT FOR HUMANITY      Bob Yeomans 50 4  20 N

INTERFAITH HOSPITAL Net   Mark Forssell 80 5 63 Y

BIG BROTHER/SISTER  Marianne  Schutz 10 1 98 Y

KID'S CAFÉ                           Gary Bocard 40 4 2,000 Y

LIBRARY FOR THE BLIND    David 
Wayland 16 2  N/A N

MEDBANK                           Emmet Casey 18 1  N/A N

MEDIATION CENTER              Dick 
Watters  24 13  130 N

PEDIATRIC ONCOLOGY            Jim Beurle 10 2  700 Y

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE     Chris Britten 10 5 N/A N

SALVATION ARMY                    Ron Morris 12 1 600 N

SOCIAL APOSTOLATE                  Bob Egan 100 5 1388 Y

TELFAIR MUSEUM                    Jack 
Neises 10 1 N/A N

MUSIC MEDICINE            Elizabeth Jacobi 108 9 96 Y

VILLAGE LIBRARY                Jim Chapman N

Youth Services (One activity per line) Service 
Hours

# Kiwanians 
Involved

Children 
Benefited $ Spent

CASA               Allen Berger & Mary Hull 50 2 20 N

BETHESDA BOY'S HOME         Dave Smith 150 6 105 Y

CHILDREN'S ADVOCACY           Skip Salus 30 1 240 Y

ROCK GROUP                         Tom Clark 30 1 1020 Y

JUNIOR ACHIEVEMENT         David Cooper 50 10 120 Y

NOTRE DAME ACADEMY        Gary Bocard 12 1 140 Y

MIGHTY 8th AIR FORCE            Dick Cahill 12 2  1000 Y

PARK PLACE OUTREACH            Jack Hart 60 3  136 Y

SPECIAL OLYMPICS              Bob Reinhard 50 12 700 Y

ST. PAUL'S ACADEMY                 Bill Trice 15 1  160 Y

YOUTH CHALLENGE ACADEMY   Jack Huber 18 4  1200 Y

Human & Spiritual Values (One activity per line) Service 
Hours

# Kiwanians 
Involved

Children 
Benefited $ Spent

GREENBRIAR                    Melissa Emery 30 1 450 Y

FISHING PROGRAM                 Tom Rood 15 8 59 N

June 14,2009      Totals                         790                        112         10,025
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AmeriCorps Build-a-Thon

The AmeriCorps Build-a-Thon is an annual signature event that brings together 
AmeriCorps members and alumni in a weeklong blitz build. The Build-a-Thon provides 
the host affiliate an opportunity to advance and highlight local house-building efforts.

The event is held across the United States and 
highlights a different Habitat affiliate each year. 
In the past, Build-a-Thons have occurred in the 
Gulf Coast; Dallas, Texas; and Mobile County, 
Alabama; and Jacksonville, Florida.

2009 Build-a-Thon
This summer, June 14–20, more than 500 Habitat 
for Humanity AmeriCorps members and alumni 
will help 20 families build houses in the 
community hardest hit by the Iowa floods of 2008.

National Football League quarterback Kurt 
Warner and his wife will join Habitat AmeriCorps to build in Cedar Rapids, Iowa.

“This Build-a-Thon is a powerful way to highlight the need for affordable housing for 
victims of the Iowa flooding while also celebrating the many contributions AmeriCorps 
members make to Habitat and other organizations in thousands of communities 
throughout the country every day,” said Jonathan Reckford, chief executive officer of 
Habitat for Humanity International. “We are so grateful to these hard-working 
AmeriCorps members for their commitment to eliminating poverty housing and applaud 
them for their service.”

* Habitat for Humanity, of course, is one of our service organizations which Kiwanis actively supports. 
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Habitat AmeriCorps member building 
in the Mississippi Gulf Coast.

http://www.habitat.org/default.aspx


Bronze
Bart Meyer & Co.

Bernard Williams

Bull Street Chophouse
Certa Pro
Charles Schwab
Clifton Dry Cleaners
Coastal Executive Sedan
Comfort Keepers
The Dawg House Grill
Dr Brad Durham DMD
Fox & Weeks
Hester & Zipperer
Il Pistaccio
Jalapeno's
Klien Law Group
Morris Templeton 
Insurance
Premier Coastal Insurance
Savannah Bank
Savannah Sommelier
Smoke Station Bar’B Que
Wild Birds Unlimited
F.P. Wortley Jewelers

Wilmington Cabinet Co.
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Gold
Classic Party Rentals

Kroger
Skinnie
TWATL

Silver
St Joseph Candler

La Nopolera Mexican Restaurant
Volvo Savannah

Diamond 

Merrill Lynch
Sun Trust Bank

Please patronize our sponsors who so generously aid our club 

http://images.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/commons/thumb/8/85/Star_Bronze.svg/642px-Star_Bronze.svg.png&imgrefurl=http://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Star_Bronze.svg&usg=__wud9CleOIRZCAj05-MlPf41P-HQ=&h=599&w=642&sz=220&hl=en&start=1&sig2=_VyAV-9XbokqfypBKwFr9g&um=1&tbnid=I7V8GNJomjMW9M:&tbnh=128&tbnw=137&prev=/images?q=bronze&imgtype=clipart&as_st=y&hl=en&rlz=1T4SKPB_enUS316US316&sa=G&um=1&ei=CFP7SezZAeiEmAeulPyjBA


B-17 “City of Savannah” Restoration Project

The B-17G comes to us from the National Air and Space Museum in 
Washington DC after a decade-long search for this rare heavy bomber. The 
aircraft, alongside the B-24 Liberator, was flown on combat missions to German 
targets between 1942-1945. 

The Mighty Eighth Air Force Museum is pleased to utilize this original airplane in 
our educational programs and in our mission to preserve and present the legacy 

of the courageous airmen and women who served in the 8th Air Force. 

This B-17 Flying Fortress is undergoing complete restoration and is on display now in our Combat gallery. 
Come, be a part of history in the making! Restoration of the B-17 is continuing at a steady pace; you can 
be a part of the Museum's B-17 Restoration Project. The Museum appreciates all financial gifts, and for 
$100 or more you will receive a certificate of participation, suitable for framing, that recognizes your part 
in this historic Museum event. Please make all checks payable to "B-17 Project" and mail to the Mighty 
Eighth Air Force Museum, 175 Bourne Ave., Pooler, GA 31322. If you would like to pay by credit card, 
please contact Brenda Elmgren at 912-748-8888 ext 165. 

Namesake
The Mighty Eighth Air Force Museum is restoring its B-17 in honor of 
the B-17 named “City of Savannah” on December 3, 1944. The aircraft 
was the 5000th airplane processed through Hunter Army Air Field at 
Savannah, GA during World War II. It was christened prior to its take-
off to England to fly combat missions with the 388th Bomb Group, 
563rd Squadron of the 8th Air Force. 

The crew flew their first combat mission from Knettishall on 
January 15, 1945. Lt. Kittle and his crew were shot down over 
Kraslice, Czechoslovakia in a different aircraft on their 13th 
mission to Plauen, Germany on March 5, 1945. Nine members 
of the crew became prisoners of war and one crewman was 
killed in action. The aircraft, “City of Savannah” flew 44 combat 
missions in World War II. 
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Mighty Eighth Air Force Museum

mailto:development@mightyeighth.org
http://www.mightyeighth.org/www.nasm.si.edu/
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KIWANIS CLUB OF SKIDAWAY, 600 Landings Way
South, Savannah, GA 31411, Publisher
Rob  Bayless, Editor
Web site, http:/www.kiwanisofskidaway.com -
(Members, Contact Richard Watters or Melissa
Emery for ID and Password)
Officers and Directors, Committee Chairs and
Other Contacts:
Officers:
President - Gary Bocard
Past President-Erv Hietbrink
President Elect - Bill Wright
Div. 22 Lt Governor- Erv Hietbrink
VP-Services - Gene McDonald
VP-Fund Raising – Tim Frame
VP-Marketing - Melissa Emery
VP/Recording Secretary - Richard Shomaker
VP/Administrative Secretary - Richard Watters
Treasurer – Jay Ahrens
Past President - Keith Glenn
Directors - all officers plus the following:
terms expiring 2009
Gary Brewer
Frank Zugel
Terms expiring 2010
Mark Forssell
Dave Fox
Terms expiring 2011
Terry Overton
Jim Beurle
Board Advisor
Tom Sharp
Committee Chairs and Other contacts:
Administration:
Attendance Reception - Jack Hart
Attendance Records - Gary Brewer
Awards - Pat Cummiskey
District/Division Reports – Mark Forssell
Inter-Club - Jim Chapman
Kiwanigram – Rob Bayless
Kiwanis Education/ Orientation - Keith Glenn
Membership  New- Keith Glenn
Programs/Speakers – Greg Stinson
Legends of Golf - Dave Smith, Jim Giorgio
Fund raising events:
Chili Cook- Frank McCarthy, Jim Beurle
Co-chair-

Concert on the Green – Richard Nelson
co-chair Dick Glover
Pancake Breakfast - Ron Weber
Co-chair-
Corporate Fund Raising - Jeff Heeder
Co-chair
Services—Community:
L.O.V.E - Joyce Glenn
Dollars for Doers - Bruce Powley
Habitat for Humanity - Frank Guy, Bob 
Yeomans
Music Medicine-Elizabeth Jacobi
Interfaith Hospitality Network - Mark 
Forssell
Juvenile Court Citizen Review Panels -
Kids Café - Gary Bocard
Library for the Blind - Dave Wyland
Med Bank - Emmet Casey
Mediation Center - Dick Watters
Outstanding Citizen - Sid Carr
Pediatric Oncology Support – Jim Beurle
Red Cross Blood Drive - Chris Britten
Salvation Army - Ron Morris
Social Apostolate - Bob Egan
Telfair Museum - Jack Neises
Village Library - Jim Chapman
Services - Young Children:
Fishing Program - Tom Rood
Greenbriar - Melissa Emery
ROCK GROUP - Tom Clark
Bethesda Home - Dave Smith
Children’s Advocacy Center - Skip Salus
Court Appointed Special Advocates for 
Children
(CASA) - Allen Berger, Mary Hull
Hesse Bears - Emmet Casey
Junior Achievement - Dave Cooper
Mighty 8th AF Museum – Dick Cahill
Notre Dame Academy - Gary Bocard
Park Place Outreach - Jack Hart
Special Olympics – Bob Reinhard
St. Paul’s Academy - Bill Trice
Youth Challenge Academy - Jack Huber
SPONSORED YOUTH PROGRAM 
DEVELOPMENT
Bethesda Key Club - Chuck Owen
NEW CLUB DEVELOPMENT
West Chatham – Sam McLaughlin-New Club 
Builder
HUMAN & SPIRITUAL SERVICE
Human & Spiritual Service Programs – Jim 
Giddens
SPECIAL ADMINISTRATIVE FUNCTIONS
Auditor - Roger Nord
Board Advisor – Tom Sharp
Club Historian - Martin Otto
Legal Counsel - Bob Schivera
Marketing and Web Page - Melissa Emery
Publicity - Tom Rood
Photography - Melissa Emery; Martin Otto,
Emeritus
Safety Coordinator - Jack Sherrill
Social and Trips - Dave Fox
Song Leader - Dave Wyland
Sunshine - Gwen Leathley
50/50 Drawing - Sid Carr

Board Briefs-June, 2009

During the Board Meeting, attended by 
Kiwanigram Editor Rob Bayless, items 
discussed were lack of E Mail addresses of 
new members, easily cured by having Rob 
receive the list of members, and it’s update, 
and some members concern that they had 
“Mac” computers, not Microsoft program 
computers, also cured easily(?).

Mr. Bocard distributed copies of the 
committee report on the Concert on the Green 
and said that future chairpersons have a real 
blueprint to follow, commending the 
excellent job done by Dick Nelson and his 
Concert committee.

Mr. Bocard said there will not be an Officers 
and Directors Installation Dinner this year, 
but these folks will be installed during one of 
the Club’s regular Breakfast meeting.

Sponsor income is slow coming in, along 
with below plan income from Chili and 
Pancake, and lower Landings Partner net, 
means our Club’s contributions will be 
curtailed. In fact, V.P. Gene McDonald’s 
proposed gift schedule reflected this situation. 
Final contributions will be determined at the 
July Board meeting.

Tim Frame’s Fund Raising committee report 
on Club events had a number of new and 
interesting ideas which Directors will need to 
evaluate, along with suggested changes for 
the established events.
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